

## **ASB Minutes: March 2018**

### **ASB Annual Project and Action Plan: Survey Review**

The asb discussed the results of the survey led by Mark Jones. Mrs Craven presented that violence and bullying was a top concern, with academics, coming in second. The ASB dialogued the process of the presentation to the public with what topics. The meeting will be April 24 will be the meeting with Technology at 6:30 PM to 8:30 PM at the GJE Library.

### **Calendar**

The version 2 and 3 of the calendar was presented at looking at trying to accomodate spring break for traveling staff for regional basketball.

### **Budget Approval**

Isa has not returned the budgets for unavailability. This will be tabled to next meeting.

### **Attendance Policy**

Proposed that #5 becomes #6 be added to the policy and that it states:

Students who are struggling with attendance during the term of a course may work on a contract with teachers and support staff to document additional instructional time such as homeroom, before school, after school, Saturday school and Spring Break to override the NC process and therefore earn credit if the final grade is over 70.

Ms Nedza produced data for recovery or waiver, and how students pass with comments from the staff.

The board engaged in dialogue with Miss Nedza asking expanding question about the roles of the teacher and student, home visits, and 10-day what is happening with the student.

It was suggested to document the extenuating circumstances for going to the board.

### **Peaks**

Mr. Carmichael presented the Peaks in his report and BRHS is continuning with getting ready for Peaks.

### **Academic Eligibility**

**Board Comments Before Executive Session**

**CW - When is graduation? May 18 and time? 5:30PM**

**DC - May 11 at 1 PM....KLA Graduation....Thank you Lyle for coming. I am excited for the forum and I think it was beneficial. I am excited for the direction we are moving. In relation to graduation, I would like to see the grade gpa issue brought up again, valedictorian and salutatorian**

**MJ - No Comment**

**NS - I would like to add as a parent to add or understand the honorary system to what we could do to see the honorary system. The school needs to have responsible for cords. Check for cords for next meeting. I really would like to open more new stuff to the high school. There was more attention to certain fields of academics.**

**AK - Mr Sparrowgrove, I am thankful you are here. This past few months have been stressful and I am comfortable with our group and our direction for students.**

**CW moved with a motion to go to executive session and MJ seconded the motion.**